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Question:  

 

In relation to the use of Primary Health Network's (PHNs) for planning regionally 

appropriate, locally-based and suicide prevention services, can you list which programs are 

targetted at CALD communities? How much resources have been provided to these specific 

programs?   

 

 

Answer: 

 

Each Primary Health Network (PHN) is required to commission services according to 

regional need across six priority areas, including psychological therapies for people in under-

serviced and/or hard to reach populations, which may include (but is not limited to) people 

from culturally and linguistically diverse (CALD) backgrounds. 

 

As commissioners, PHNs have autonomy and flexibility to decide which services or 

health care interventions should be provided, which service providers should deliver them 

and how they should be paid for.  

 

It is integral to the success of the PHN Program that PHNs make these decisions 

independently of Government. PHNs do not report on specific details of contracts. 

 

Based on information from the 2016-17 PHN Activity Work Plans approved by the 

Department of Health, 22 PHNs had either: 

a) Identified people from CALD backgrounds as an underserviced or hard to reach group 

for psychological therapy services; or 

b) Identified CALD communities as a specific target for their activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


